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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice # 2020-19                                                                          Issuing Division: Administration 

DATE:  March 17, 2020 

TO:  All Gaming Licensees and Other Interested Persons 

FROM:  Sandra Douglass Morgan, Chairwoman 

SUBJECT:    Temporary Suspension of Licensee Operations

 

Pursuant to Governor Sisolak’s COVID-19 Risk Mitigation Initiatives issued on March 17, 2020, the 

Nevada Gaming Control Board will be enforcing the following temporary suspension of licensee 

operations: 

 

All gaming devices, machines, tables, games, and any equipment related to gaming 

activity must be shut down by 11:59pm on March 17, 2020. 

 

The above restriction remains in effect for 30 days from the time and date it becomes effective, subject 

to further notice. 

 

To assist licensees in complying with this Industry Notice, the Board has issued a Policy Memorandum 

for casino closures, changeovers, and temporary closures. 

 

In conjunction with the Office of the Governor and local and state health officials, the Board will 

continue to monitor the spread of COVID-19, and will issue further notices as appropriate. 

 

https://gaming.nv.gov/modules/showdocument.aspx?documentid=247

